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September 30, 2011 

 
Judy Mikovits, PhD 
50 N. Sierra St. 
Suite 704 
Reno, Nevada 89501 

Via E-mail 
US Mail 

Dear Judy, 
 
This letter will confirm our telephone conversation yesterday. 
 
I was informed yesterday afternoon that you are in possession of biological material 
addressed to Dr. Lombardi.  Dr. Lombardi asked you to deliver the cell lines to him and 
you refused.  When you confirmed to me that you had possession of this material, I 
directed that you return it to Dr. Lombardi immediately.  You refused to honor my 
express directive, were insubordinate and insolent.   
 
Your actions have shown a complete lack of respect for your colleague and for my 
authority as the President and CEO of this institute.  Therefore, I am confirming in 
writing that you have been terminated as an employee.  All access to the research 
laboratory will be restricted until my return next week.    
 
You may speak with Mike Hillerby at the office today and/or Carli Kinne on the phone 
should you have further questions, in my absence.   
 
I want to end this letter in a positive manner and thank you for all of your contributions to 
WPI.  You are a very talented, dedicated and passionate person who has shown a sincere 
commitment to those who suffer from ME.  Our dedication to serving patients around the 
world through WPI’s critical research program, medical practice and patient outreach was 
truly enhanced by your help.  We will continue all of our efforts until we have answers 
for these patients.   
 
If you have thoughts as to how to complete a smooth transition with your termination of 
employment, I would be happy to review and evaluate any written proposals you may 
present.   
 
Sincerely and fond regards, 
Annette  
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